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BOB SCHIEFFER, host: 
 
Today on FACE THE NATION, the latest on the terror attacks in Britain and an 
exclusive interview with Richard Lugar, the key Republican senator who last 
week broke with the president on Iraq. 
 
We'll go first to London.  Five suspects are now in custody in connection with 
the latest terror incidents.  A jeep rammed into the Glasgow Airport yesterday 
after the discovery Friday, in London, of two cars filled with explosives. 
We'll get the latest from CBS News correspondent Sheila MacVicar, and we'll 
talk with terrorist expert John O'Connor, a former commander of Scotland Yard. 
 
Then we'll turn to the war in Iraq and talk with Richard Lugar, the 
highly-respected Republican senator who said last week it was time to get out 
of Iraq. 
 
I'll have a final word on the debate that both sides lost, the immigration 
reform debacle. 
 
But first, terror in London and Senator Richard Lugar on FACE THE NATION. 
 
Announcer:  FACE THE NATION with CBS News chief Washington correspondent Bob 
Schieffer.  And now, from CBS News in Washington, Bob Schieffer. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  And good morning again.  We're starting this morning with the 
terrorist situation in London.  There have been arrests over night.  We're 
going to go to London now.  Sheila MacVicar is standing by with the latest on 
this. 
 
Where does it stand, Sheila? 
 
SHEILA MacVICAR reporting: 
 
Good morning, Bob.  Well, the terror threat level here is at its highest, at 
critical.  That means that the risk of another attack is very high and is, 
perhaps, imminent.  Overnight, police have arrested three more people, at 
least three more people at different locations around the country, bringing a 
total of five people in total in custody now.  That includes the two men who 
attempted an apparent suicide bombing yesterday afternoon at Glasgow Airport. 
Now, this is a huge investigation.  It is very fast-moving.  Police are also 
examining at least one house not very far from Glasgow Airport.  The fear, of 
course, at this moment is that there is some kind of a cell, a group of people 
who have gone operational and who still may have the capacity to carry out 
further attacks. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Well, who are these people, Sheila?  Have they been identified in 
any way? 
 
MacVICAR:  We don't know yet who these specific people are.  We do know that 
neighbors of this house in Glasgow say that two Asian men moved in there about 
a month or so ago.  It's a neighborhood of families, so two men living on 
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their own is actually quite unusual.  Apparently, they never spoke to the 
neighbors, so not very many more clues there.  We also know, however, from 
senior counterterrorist officials in London, writing today in the papers 
talking about the al-Qaeda threat, the prime minister talking about this as 
being a threat from al-Qaeda-like elements, that this will be a sustained and 
very clear threat over a long period of time.  The police have clearly arrived 
at the conclusion that these--this is the work of militant Islamists.  And we 
expect to hear more in coming hours about who these people are and how they 
have managed to evade the security services here. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  All right.  Sheila MacVicar from London.  Thank you very much, 
Sheila. 
 
And I want to turn now to former Scotland Yard Commander John O'Connor who is 
a terrorism expert.  He's in our London bureau this morning. 
 
Mr. O'Connor, first let me clear up one thing.  Sheila MacVicar says the 
authorities refer to these people as--who've been arrested, as Asians.  In 
this country, we tend, when someone describes someone as Asian, to think of 
the Chinese, the Japanese, the Vietnamese.  Is that what the--is that what 
that means in London? 
 
Mr. JOHN O'CONNOR:  No, in London it means Indian or Pakistani.  And bearing in 
mind that there are vast numbers of Muslims in Pakistan, it's almost certain 
what they're talking about are people from Pakistan or of Pakistani origin. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  All right, let's talk about what happened here and the modus 
operandi.  From what you can tell, does this appear to be the work of some 
organized group connected in some way to al-Qaeda or are these homegrown 
folks? 
 
Mr. O'CONNOR:  Well, they're homegrown, but there's no doubt that they are 
connected to al-Qaeda.  I mean, that's a convenient umbrella group to cover 
all that they've done.  But clearly they are very supportive of the insurgents 
in Iraq.  They blame British foreign policy in Iraq for the actions that 
they've taken.  These are disaffected young men who have been conditioned and 
brainwashed by people who should know better, people who are the strategists 
who've got an ulterior motive.  And I personally think the ulterior motive is 
to cause a backlash against the law-abiding Muslim communities in this 
country.  And if they can do that, if they can marginalize some of those 
communities, that provides an even greater breeding ground and recruitment 
ground for even more of these type of terrorists. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Why do they think that the bombing in Glasgow is connected to the 
two cars that were found filled with explosives in London? 
 
Mr. O'CONNOR:  I think what they found is that the style of the bombs, which 
was a gas--propane gas cylinders and fuel, petrol, and nails, they were 
similar bombs.  The detonators were probably similar.  But the only difference 
was these are almost exact copies of what's going on in Iraq with roadside 
bombs.  The two Mercedes that we used in the West End of London, it seems 
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that--as though they were--they were linked inasmuch as, if the first one had 
gone off in the Haymarket, it's likely that people would've rushed in a panic 
down Cockspur Street, where the second one was waiting.  And if that had gone 
off as well, it would've caused a huge loss of life.  But the actual style of 
the bombs are very similar. 
 
What you've also got in Glasgow is, again, an Iraqi-style bomb where you're 
going for a fortified target, and the fortified target was the airport lounge. 
And what they had to do--they couldn't just leave the car there, walk away, 
make the call to the mobile phone to complete the circuit and detonate because 
it would've been seen immediately.  So the only way they could deliver that in 
a destructive way as possible was to drive it straight through, up to the 
front doors, if possible drive through the front doors and then detonate on 
impact.  It looks like they tried to do that, but, as with the two car bombs 
in London, for some reason or other they haven't got the technology right to 
get the detonator to cause an explosion.  What they ended up doing in Glasgow 
was then to physically light the fuel they had in the vehicle, which one of 
them set himself alight, but the burning fuel didn't have enough blast to 
detonate the gas cylinders.  So you didn't get the explosion that they 
would've expected.  So, in fact, the three attempts were bungled. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  All right, commander.  Thank you so much. 
 
And we'll be back in just one minute with Senator Richard Lugar. 
 
(Announcements) 
 
SCHIEFFER:  And with us now, the ranking Republican on the Senate Foreign 
Relations Committee, of course, the former chairman of that committee when the 
Republicans were in the majority in the Congress, Richard Lugar. 
 
Senator Lugar, we focus so much in this country on Iraq and what's going on 
there, but this just is a reminder, it seems to me, that the war on terrorism 
has a lot to do with much more than just Iraq. 
 
Senator RICHARD LUGAR (Republican, Indiana):  Yes, it certainly does.  The 
training of young men who are prepared to do suicide work and have now, in 
European capitals, sometimes fertile ground to do that, I just compliment the 
British police for their work in behalf of the British people because these 
incidents you describe were terribly serious. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  You know, the secretary of Homeland Security, Michael Chertoff, 
said this morning that he sees no specific threat to the United States at this 
point.  We are on a heightened state of alert in this country.  Do you think 
Britain is more vulnerable to this kind of attack than we are or is it about 
the same? 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  Not really clear why these attacks have occurred in Great 
Britain.  The problem--the trains before, but certainly a wake-up call.  But 
problems have occurred in other European capitals, not as dramatic as this, 
where there are large Muslim populations.  And one supposition has been that 
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these al-Qaeda strikes are to inflame public opinion against the Muslims, 
create greater dissention, really, in our friends' countries. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Let's talk about your decision this week to basically break with 
the president's strategy on what to do about Iraq.  You said the surge, 
putting more troops, American troops, into Iraq--I believe your quote was, "In 
my judgment, the costs and risk of continuing down the current path outweigh 
the potential benefits that might be achieved." You basically want to pull 
American troops back from the front lines of the fighting in Iraq, put them in 
a capacity to train Iraqis and begin to draw down the American force there. 
Why did you decide to make this statement at this time? 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  I believe it's important for the president to get together with 
a bipartisan group of people in the Congress, which I'm prepared to be a part 
of that, and to try to think through three elements.  First of all, how we can 
form a diplomatic forum in which the Iraqis and the United States bring 
together all the neighboring countries, and we meet continuously and we talk 
about our interests in Iraq, but also our interests with each other.  That is 
imperative for Middle East security for us and for everybody else that this be 
buttressed by American forces who would stay relatively indefinitely in Iraq 
performing serves of training of Iraqi police and military people, but also 
working with other nations to secure the borders, the integrity of the country 
and simply holding down any incursions or dramatic events.  And then 
withdrawal of a majority of American troops in a calm, orderly way over the 
next few months so that we refurbish our ability to meet problems elsewhere in 
the world. 
 
I think that we are too much stretched, and I would add to that our recruiting 
problems have become severe.  We are downgrading the qualifications of people 
coming into the armed services.  The number of young people stepping up shows 
a halt.  This is serious.  And, furthermore, our equipment shortages 
everywhere other than Iraq are obvious.  We really need to refurbish that.  So 
these are reasons to think in terms of the overall security pattern and a way 
now in which the president could gain before we get back in to these 
interminable debates on a partisan basis, gain a bipartisan of group of people 
prepared to work with him in behalf of American security. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  The White House has been saying that no judgment should be made 
until we get a report this summer from General Petraeus, the American general 
in charge over there.  Why do you think decisions ought to be made before 
then, Senator Lugar? 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  Well, let's say that General Petraeus was to come back and 
indicate that remarkable progress had been made with the surge, and he may 
very well say that.  In fact, there are good reports from Diyala, good reports 
in Baghdad, about half of the neighborhoods now reasonably secure, sort of the 
turnaround of the Shiites in Anbar working with us.  These are points of good 
news.  But the point of the surge was to give time for the Iraqi politicians 
to work out the constitutional elements, not only the oil law, but the local 
elections, a whole raft of things.  They're not going to be able to do that in 
that period of time of about December or next March or what have you.  They 
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may take years.  This is sad, but that is the case, as Iraqi politicians have 
come to visit with me and with various other people.  And they want us to 
understand that.  They take for granted we'll be gone by then.  Iraqis will 
still have to work it out.  The second thing is that we're not going to be 
able to provide security for all of Iraq, all 18 provinces, in the matter of 
next September or December or beyond that.  We can contribute to that.  We can 
help persons who really want to provide that security.  So the point of the 
surge was, I suppose... 
 
SCHIEFFER:  To give them more time. 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  ...to give time.  But it's not... 
 
SCHIEFFER:  But let's just... 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  ...going to be enough time. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  ...let's just kind of clear away the clutter here. 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  Yes. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  They haven't done anything at this point, it seems to me, Senator 
Lugar, in a serious way to work out a way that the Sunnis and the Shia and the 
Kurds can share power.  the Kurds can share power. 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  That's right. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Isn't that correct? 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  That's correct. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Is that your view? 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  The foreign minister of Iraq came to visit with me last week, 
and he said, `Senator, you've got to realize we cannot just settle for a 
majority vote.  We've got to have consensus.' This is a group of people 
inexperienced in parliamentary procedure.  Some don't come very often to the 
meetings.  As a--as a matter of fact, they hate each other on most occasions. 
The bitterness, the difficulty, they're trying to work out how the Shiites 
stay in power, or the Sunnis, as how they figure out how they get back there. 
This is the predominant feeling.  So it's all well and good for Americans to 
have benchmarks and say, `If the Iraqis don't move, by golly, we're out of 
there.' Well, we're going to be out of there on that basis. 
 
What I'm trying to say now is we need to be staying in there with some troops 
to fortify a diplomatic situation that can go on for quite a while, and we 
could bring some good out of all of this if we can bring peace in the Middle 
East by a constant barrage of diplomatic meetings, which are needed and 
required.  Otherwise, we're going to have all sorts of problems we haven't 
even talked about today.  The Kurds and the Turks, in an entirely different 
area, pretty peaceful up there, no need for a surge.  But the Turks may very 
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well take military action coming across the border to go after the PKK, to say 
that Kirkuk cannot have a referendum even though the Iraqi constitution 
provides for one this year.  These--these--all of these situations are not 
helped by the surge.  This simply risks American lives, I think, in abnormal 
problems that we're not going to be able to solve in that way. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  And do you have any indication that the Iraqis have decided not to 
take this two-month vacation, their parliament, that they were saying a week 
or so ago, that they were planning to take? 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  Yes, I hear that they are going to meet for another month. 
Maybe they'll take another month off.  But action is not going to occur very 
rapidly, although the foreign minister told me we may get some work on the 
so-called oil law.  But even if we'd see that, the distribution of the moneys, 
the actuality of security for those lines so it's not stolen by other Iraqis 
who are now stealing it, selling it elsewhere, that's not likely to change. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  All right.  Well, we're going to talk about this some more when we 
come back after this word. 
 
(Announcements) 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Back now with Senator Richard Lugar. 
 
Senator Lugar, when you made this statement saying that it is time to pull 
American troops back from the fight and put them in a capacity to train 
Iraqis, that the surge of troops that the president ordered is not working, 
what kind of reaction did you get from your Republican colleagues? 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  Well, my--of course, on the surge thing, I'm not saying it 
doesn't work, I'm just saying that it does not buy the time that is required 
by the president's other thoughts. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Yes. 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  I think most of my Republican colleagues were very interested in 
the speech.  Some indicated they agreed with most of it.  Some really wanted 
to say they liked to take some action. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Mm-hmm. 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  I will--I will just say that for instance, Senator Alexander of 
Tennessee a Republican, Senator Salazar of Colorado a Democrat, have formed a 
group, as I understand, of six or seven on each side of the aisle to talk 
about making the Iraq Study Group report our American policy. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Mm-hmm. 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  They'd like to visit about that.  Senator Warren will probably 
have a lot to say as he is one of the managers of the organization. 
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SCHIEFFER:  Well, what do you hear from Senator Warner?  Did he cheer you on 
when you made this speech? 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  Well, he was--he was very encouraging, but I think John Warner 
has, undoubtedly, ideas of his own that I think he's going to express as we 
get into this authorization going.  I look forward to hearing what he has to 
say.  And he--and these folks are not alone in these thoughts.  Others had 
already indicated by their votes on various amendments. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Mm-hmm. 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  But my point is I've also talked to Democrats after the speech 
and asked them would they be prepared to work with some Republicans and the 
president if the president were so disposed.  I suggested this to Steve 
Hadley, the National Security adviser, and he's taken notes and gone back to 
the president. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Mm-hmm. 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  Now, I hope something will come of this now.  Not punting the 
ball down to September when these reports all come in and we have some good 
news, some bad news. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Well, let me just ask you this.  If the president comes to the 
Congress or puts out a statement and says, `Look, we have simply got to keep 
fighting this war at the same level we're fighting it right now.  We've got to 
keep these troops in there,' will Republicans support that? 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  Well, many will support that, but not very many.  The point that 
I think needs to be made is that people always believe the Congress can simply 
stop it. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Mm-hmm. 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  That really isn't the case.  The president's the commander and 
chief and if he comes back to us and says, `Do you really want to undercut the 
brave men and women who are in Iraq now, take money from them while 
they're,'--of course not. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Mm-hmm. 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  You know, this is always the stopper... 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Yeah. 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  ...that the troops are there, and we want to support those 
troops.  So the president is going to say, `Don't come to me with some 
appropriation bill nonsense in which they've got to do this and this and this 
and so forth and--or...' 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Mm-hmm. 
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Sen. LUGAR:  `...the money is cut.' The money is not going to be cut, as a 
matter of fact.  So as as a result, the president probably has the authority, 
if he wishes, to pursue right out to the end of his term a full-blown surge or 
whatever he wants to do and--although, my guess is the constraints of the 
presidential campaign, the congressional campaign, are likely to bring pause 
even to the president if he were to have that idea.  I just hope he doesn't 
have any such idea,... 
 
SCHIEFFER:  I got you. 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  ...that he is thinking along with the rest of us now about the 
diplomacy of the other nations, the reaching out to everybody else in the 
neighborhood, all the other tasks we have in this world right now.  People 
talk glibly about Iran, but...(unintelligible). 
 
SCHIEFFER:  What you're trying to do is to get the president to change the 
policy before it comes to that. 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  Yes. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Am I right in assuming that? 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  Yes.  So that we don't have one dogfight after another and a 
presidential campaign based on Iraq, which is unlikely to come out very well 
in terms of the president's point of view. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Well, let's go to this defense authorization bill.  That's the 
next thing that Congress is going to take up. 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  Yes. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  It comes up with month.  The Democratic leader, Harry Reid, said 
last week there will be amendments attached intending to end the war and 
withdraw the troops.  You do not believe that is the right course? 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  No, I don't think that's the right course.  Now, I haven't seen 
the amendments that Senator Reid--so it's not fair before we even see the 
amendments.  One amendment that I'd heard somebody might propose was to take 
away the authorization of the president to use force--under his repeal of this 
pass to begin with.  But that I think is sort of a feel-good vote for 
Democrats who voted that way and are trying to make amends to their 
constituents. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  We're about out of time.  Let me ask this.  Do you think the 
president is listening to you, Senator Lugar?  Would you like to talk to him 
privately about this? 
 
Sen. LUGAR:  Yes, I think he's listening, and I would like to talk to him 
privately.  I had that privilege last January the 5th with Senator Warner, 
Steve Hadley in the room, just the four of us.  And we went over much of this 
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territory, and we were not in severe disagreement.  So this leaves me to 
believe that there might be even more agreement now. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  All right.  Senator, thank you so much for being with us.  We'll 
be back with a final word in just a moment. 
 
(Announcements) 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Finally, before we get too far past it, some thoughts on the 
immigration reform bill that went down in flames last week.  The people who 
killed it, the politicians and the screamers on the left and the right, were 
calling that some kind of victory.  Sorry.  The legislation that went down had 
been loaded up with so much stuff it wasn't much of a bill anyway and probably 
should have been defeated.  But what happened last week was no victory for 
either side or anyone.  It was just one more example of a White House that has 
frittered away its power and influence and a Congress that can no longer 
confront the nation's problems head-on and do anything about them. 
 
Opponents killed the legislation, but there are still 12 million illegal 
immigrants in the country.  Any suggestions on what to do with them? 
Opponents killed the legislation, but the security along our borders is still 
dangerously ineffective.  Does anyone on either side believe that is a good 
thing?  Opponents killed the legislation, but the kind of highly-educated, 
foreign-born specialists we need are still having a hard time getting work 
permits, and the hard-working immigrants who want to become good citizens will 
still find it difficult to realize their dream.  What's to brag about that? 
When nothing gets done, the politicians can always blame the other side.  The 
bad news for the rest of us is the problem is still there. 
 
That's it for us.  We'll see you next week right here on FACE THE NATION. 


